Orozco, Norma

From: Lydia Salvetta <lsalvetta3@icloud.com>
Sent: Tuesday, October 19, 2021 2:18 PM
To: eComment

Subject: Item #24 on Agenda At 7pm

My name is Lydia Salvetta, current president of
republic homes neighborhood association. The
South Side leaders have met with council member
Phil Bacerra, Ward 4 several times and feel that we
are communities of interest (Republic homes,
Thornton park, south coast metro,sunwood central,
metro classic, Sandpointe, Armstrong ranch etc. )
and would like the re-districting to go back to its
original wards. Seems like ward 4 has had many
changes in my tenure.

We also have had meetings with South
Co
ast Alliance and councilmember Bacerra.

Thank you in advance, for your time and
consideration.

Mrs. Salvetta.



Sent from my iPhone



